
 

 

18th October 2018  

 

 

 

 

!ǎǎŜƳōƭȅ ¢ƘŜƳŜ 

This week our assembly theme has been ΨIntegrityΩΦ 

We talked about doing the right thing even when you 

know no one else  is looking, and what it means to 

keep your word. We also discussed accepting respon-

sibility for any wrongdoings we may have done. The 

song we heard as we were walking in and out of as-

sembly was Aine MinogueΩs άThe Dove Returnsέ 

vǳŜǎǝƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ²ŜŜƪΥ LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǇƻƭƻƎƛǎŜ 

ǘƻ ǎƻƳŜōƻŘȅ ōǳǘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƳŜŀƴ ƛǘΣ ŀƴŘ 

ǘƘŜ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ŀŎŎŜǇǘǎ ȅƻǳǊ ŀǇƻƭƻƎȅΣ 

ŘƻŜǎ ƛǘ ŎƻǳƴǘΚ 

tŀǊŜƴǘ DƻǾŜǊƴƻǊ 

We have a vacancy for a Parent 

Governor. Please see your emails for more details. 

{ǘǊŜŜǘ /ƘƛƭŘ ό¸рύ 

Year 5 celebrated the end of their Victorian topic, Street 

Child, with a Victorian day at school. The children de-

signed their character and thought about what their his-

tory might be. They did a brilliant job of getting into char-

acter and their costumes were fantastic! The teachers all 

dressed up too and recreated a traditional Victorian edu-

cation, complete with sitting in rows, some ǾŜǊȅ strict 

teaching (minus the use of the cane!) and drills. In 

maths, the pupils learnt about money used in the Victori-

an times and measured quantities of ingredients to make 

Victorian cakes. 

 

 

¢ƘŜ aǳƳƳȅ wŜǘǳǊƴǎ ό¸пύ 

Year 4 have been channeling their inner artists this 

term by creating some fantastic sculptures. They 

made mummies out of clay, wrapped them in Modroc 

and then created a sarcophagus for their mummies 

using Modroc again. They then painted these in metal-

lic paints and used fine pens to add detail. Lots of skills 

were used, including designing, modelling using differ-

ent materials and painting using observational skills. 

The end products are absolutely brilliant! What amaz-

ing artists you all are! 

 

 ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ¸ƻǳΗΗ 

Mrs Donnelly in the office says a big thank you to the 

parents for returning your Data Collection Sheets - it is a 

requirement that we have up-to-date contact details for 

you all and collecting these for over 400 pupils is not an 

easy task! Thank you to all of you! 



 

 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ 

ǘƘŀǘ  ǘƻƳƻǊǊƻǿ  

CǊƛŘŀȅ мфǘƘ         

hŎǘƻōŜǊ ƛǎ ŀ t5 

5ŀȅΦ bŜȄǘ ǿŜŜƪ ƛǎ 

ƘŀƭŦ ǘŜǊƳΦ IŀǾŜ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǿŜŜƪΗ ²Ŝ 

ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ōŀŎƪ 

ƻƴ aƻƴŘŀȅ нфǘƘ hŎǘƻōŜǊΦ 
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!ǇǇƭŜ /ŜƭŜōǊŀǝƻƴ 9ǾŜƴǘ ό¸оύ 

A few weeks ago, Year 3 took part in an 

iPad trial where each pupil was given 

their own iPad for two weeks. The pupils 

were able to do some brilliant things to enhance their 

learning, such as create e-books to show what they had 

learnt about the Stone Age, conduct interviews during 

role-play sessions on a green screen  with a Skara Brae 

backdrop and have access to immediate feedback to 

their writing using their iPads as visualisers for the whole 

class to see. Both the pupils and teachers thoroughly 

enjoyed the experience and as a result some pupils were 

invited by Apple to share their learning with other 

schools in the Unity Schools Partnership today. We are 

very proud of our pupils who confidently stood and 

shared their learning with other adults and pupils across 

our Trust. 

¢I9¸ ¢ILbY L¢Ω{ I![[{ h±9wΗ 

Match Report by Nel and Betsy 

On Tuesday 16th October, the Year 5 and 6 Wells 

Hall GirlΩs Football Team went to Ormiston, Sudbury 

to attend a football tournament.  

Many of the other teams complimented the neon 

green kits; even other managers said they were 

good.  

Florence and Betsy shared goal keeping duties 

throughout the tournament and surprisingly didnΩt 

concede a single goal. They were helped massively 

by the solid defensive team who prevented the ball 

from getting too close. The fabulous goal scorers 

also scored in all but one of the matches. As a result 

of this, the team came first in their group and won 

the semi-final too! 

The team then started the tricky final against Acton. 

In the second half of the final, both teams were try-

ing harder than ever to score. Florence launched 

the ball from the goal to other end of the pitch. It 

bounced high and the opposition keeper made a 

diver for it but it bounced over her and straight into 

the goal! The goalie scored when the strikers had-

nΩt! Soon after the final whistle blew, the girls ran 

together and celebrated. άIt was the best feeling 

ever!έ one player exclaimed. 

WHPS GirlΩs Football Team are now in the County 

Final in Ipswich at the end of the November. 

Well done Wells Hall team! We are very proud of 

you! It was fantastic to see you lifting the trophy in 

front of the school and your 

parents in assembly. We are 

all rooting for you in the 

county final. Thank you to Nel 

and Betsy also for a fantastic 

report! 

/ƻƴƪŜǊ /ƻƳǇŜǝǝƻƴ 

The Wells Hall Conker Competition for 

Years 1 to 6 will be held the week we 

return to school. Please ensure pupils 

bring their conkers to school on Monday 29th October.  



 

 

5ŀǘŜǎ ŦƻǊ ¸ƻǳǊ 5ƛŀǊȅ 

Dates for your diary have been 

set for the whole year. We will 

be publishing more dates as 

and when they arise (e.g. workshops). We look for-

ward to seeing you at these events. 

!ǳǘǳƳƴ ¢ŜǊƳ нлму  

hŎǘƻōŜǊΥ 

19th – PD Day  

Week beginning 22nd  - Half Term 

29th – Year 5 & 6 visit Duxford IWM, Anti-Bullying 

week  

²ŜŜƪ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ нфǘƘ - /ƻƴƪŜǊ /ƻƳǇŜǝǝƻƴ - ǎŜŜ ǇƎн 

ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ϝbŜǿ 5ŀǘŜ 

31st - Secondary School Application Deadline  

bƻǾŜƳōŜǊΥ  

6th - Maths Workshop for Parents 6PM  

8th - Maths Workshop for Parents 2PM  

8th – Year 5 & 6 to St Andrews Church for WW1 Cen-

tenary Event  

9th – Remembrance assembly for pupils  

19th – Road safety presentations  

нлǘƘ - Ch²It{ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ сta ϝbŜǿ 5ŀǘŜ 

30th – Wells Hall Around the World celebration  

олǘƘ - /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ¢ǊŜŜ CŜǎǝǾŀƭ hǊƴŀƳŜƴǘ 5ŜŀŘƭƛƴŜ 

ϝbŜǿ 5ŀǘŜ 

5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊΥ 

тǘƘ - D[h² w¦b - CǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƻŦ ²It{ ϝbŜǿ 5ŀǘŜ 

13th – Christmas Jumper day & Christmas Dinner  

17th – AM KS1 performance / PM Early Years Nativity  

18th AM Early Years Nativity / PM KS1 performance  

19th – Year 3 & 4    Carols Around the Christmas Tree 

20th - Y5 and Y6 Christingle  

21st – Last day of term  

18th October 2018  

 

 

 

 

CwL9b5{ hC ²It{ 

WOW! What another great 

event put on by the 

FOWHPS last week! They raised £1132 after costs so 

thank you so much to all of the organisers and also to 

the parents and pupils who supported the event. IΩm 

sure youΩll all agree that is a phenomenal amount of 

money! 

It was noted how well the pupils behaved and how po-

lite they were when buying their refreshments. The 

funds raised go towards subsidising trips for the pupils, 

paying for coaches, books for the library, revision books 

for years 5 and 6 and other fantastic contributions to the 

school, such as the cameras that were bought with their 

generous donation last month. Please keep an eye out 

for the next big event which will be a ΨGLOW RUNΩ on 

the 7th December. Glow ΩblingΩ and refreshments will be 

on sale on the day. 

¢ƘŜ Ch²It{ ƛǎ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǎƻƳŜ ǾŜǊȅ ƭƻǿ 

ƴǳƳōŜǊǎΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƻǾŜ ǎƻƳŜ ƳƻǊŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ 

ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŜΗ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘΣ ǿƘȅ ƴƻǘ ŘǊƻǇ-ƛƴ 

ǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƴŜȄǘ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ǘƻ ŬƴŘ ƻǳǘ ƳƻǊŜΚ Lǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǘ 

сta ƻƴ ǘƘŜ нлǘƘ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ ŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ 

/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ¢ǊŜŜ CŜǎǝǾŀƭ 

Sudbury Rotary Club will be hosting its annual Christmas 

Tree Festival in St PeterΩs Church, Sudbury, where Wells 

Hall will have its own tree. The FOWHPS, who help or-

ganise this on behalf of the school, ask for pupils to 

make ornaments to help decorate the tree. The theme 

this year is Class Names (e.g. Tawny Owls, Badgers, La-

dybirds, etc). The style of the craft is up to the pupils 

(e.g. salt dough, paper, textiles, etc). ItΩll 

be great to see a wide variety of decora-

tions that we can proudly display at the 

festival! We ask that the decorations are 

in by Friday 30th November. 

http://www.christmastreefestivals.org/sudbury/
http://www.christmastreefestivals.org/sudbury/

